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Dear Louise 

I am responding to your email on 2nd September. 

I am Michael Connor, a chartered surveyor with experience of 
planning applications and appeals and have read EX202a and EX203a
and the Inspectors guidance notes. As requested I am only dealing 
with the OAN issue in this email.

Turleys conclude the house building rate should be a minimum of 
between 715 to 800 units per annum. This is based on adopting 
differing 
historic bases for calculation of household formation. Whilst I do 
not wish to suggest any of this is technically wrong I do think you 
should
bear in mind that in doing this it effectively rewards the Council 
for failing to build enough houses over the last 10 years and 
constrains
household growth. It also unfairly allows the Council to benefit 
from a lower FOAN which is their objective but not a proper planning 
one.
This will cause particular hardship for younger household formation.

Under the standard methodology the housing need for Welwyn Hatfield 
would be 870 dpa (17400) so the Council is seeking to adopt a very 
low OAN.
Housing distribution and delivery is also a key issue. The Council 
is relying on strategic sites which will be slow to deliver and 
could fail to meet 
the housing trajectory. This poses a significant risk in a Green 
Belt authority where land can only removed from the Green Belt 
through a local 
plan or Review.

I think we should keep in mind these are only minimums and we 
desperately need more housing. I believe emphasis should be given to 
alleviating
the current housing shortage and relieving the eye watering 25 X 
earnings that are required to buy houses in and around the chic 
Green Belt strangled
Welwyn Hatfield villages.

Also one cannot help but suspect Turleys report is partisan and 
tendentious in its conclusion. I think we are all worldly enough to 
realise the Council
is the client and pays the fee.



Yet again the Council's approach is negative and slow.

In my view the 800 dpa (16,000) target remains appropriate.

Michael Owen Connor FRICS




